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COVID-19 flexibilities: ending provisional provider enrollment 
 
This communication applies to the Medicaid programs for Simply Healthcare Plans, Inc. (Simply) a nd  
Clear Health Alliance (CHA). 

 
Simply and CHA previously established certain provider flexibilities to help respond to COVID-19. The purpose 
of this notice is to communicate details regarding the end of temporary flexibilities granted during the state of 

emergency effective July 1, 2021. 
 
Starting March 18, 2020, the Agency for Healthcare Administration (AHCA) allowed provisional enrollment for 
in-state and out-of-state providers to address potential workforce shortages in the state. The availability of 

provisional enrollment ended on July 1, 2021, thus prohibiting providers from enrolling through the 
provisional enrollment process effective July 1, 2021. 
 

Providers currently enrolled through the provisional enrollment process have through December 31, 2021, to 
enroll in Medicaid. Providers who do not complete the enrollment process by that date will be terminated 
from Florida Medicaid. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 


